
DIRECTOR OF ADMINISTRATION AND MANAGEMENT 

1950 DEFENSE PENTAGON 
WASHINGTON, DC20301-1950 

3 1 AUG 2023 

MEMORANDUM FOR SENIOR PENTAGON LEADERSHIP 
DEFENSE AGENCY AND FIELD ACTIVITY DIRECTORS 

SUBJECT: Rescission of Reporting COVID-19 Cases Requirement for Pentagon Reservation 

Tenants, Defense Agencies and DoD Field Activities 

Reference: Director of Administration and Management Memorandum, "Defense Agencies and 

DoD Field Activities Reporting of COVID-19 Cases," November 16, 2022 (hereby 
rescinded) 

The end of the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency was announced on May 11, 2023. 
As a result, the referenced memorandum is hereby rescinded, effective immediately. 

Office of the Secretary of Defense and DoD Components no longer need to submit DD 
Forms 3112 or consolidated COVID-19 case numbers for DoD personnel and onsite employees 

of DoD contractors to the Office of the Director of Administration and Management. 

My points of contact for this action are Mr. Rayford Nichols, ODA&M, (703) 697-8016, 
or Ms. Sara Kubicki, ODA&M, (703) 697-2421. 




